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July 9, 2021

Josh Shapiro, jshapiro@attorneygeneral.gov

Attorney General
16th Floor, Strawberry Square
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Michael J. Fischer, mfischer@attorneygeneral.gov
Chief Deputy Attorney General

Office of Attorney General

1600 Arch Street, Suite 300

Philadelphia, PA 19103

J. Bart. DelLone, jdelone@attorneygeneral.gov
Chief Deputy Attorney General

Office of Attorney General

Appellate Litigation Section 15th Floor,
Strawberry Square

Harrisburg, PA 17120

Keli M. Neary, kneary@attorneygeneral.gov
Executive Deputy Attorney General

Office of Attorney General

Civil Law Division

15th Floor, Strawberry Square

Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Attorney General Shapiro and Deputies:

As you are aware, nonprofits that are organized in Pennsylvania and/or do business and raise
money in Pennsylvania are subject to the jurisdiction of the Attorney General of Pennsylvania.
This includes the University of Pennsylvania.

We ask that you immediately open an investigation into the following matters, all concerning the
charitable fundraising and use of funds by the University of Pennsylvania.

1). The excessive compensation -- almost $4 million -- for the President of the University of
Pennsylvania Amy Gutmann. Excessive executive compensation in nonprofits is a matter
subject to investigation and potentially litigation by the state attorney general. Unlike a for profit
corporation there are no shareholders to act as a check on self dealing. That is the job of the
state Attorney General. Gutmann's salary is far in excess of that of other university presidents,
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Very truly yours,
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Francis Johnson, Board Chair and President John Pudner, Executive Director


Nicholas Givas


